


Interchange Development LLC 
152 Morrill Road 

Canterbury, NH 03224 
(603) 783-0400 

 

October 11, 2017 

  

Ms. Heather Shank, City Planner 

City of Concord 

City Hall 

41 Green Street 

Concord, New Hampshire 03301 

 

RE: Request for Relief from Covenants and Request for Rezoning 

 Whitney Road/Hoit Road Parcels (Map 06P, Lot 5 and Lot 6) 

 

Dear Ms. Shank:  

 

 In our August 8, 2017 letter to Concord City Council, we requested a rezone of 

approximately 9.6 acres of land from Urban Commercial (CU) Zoning District together with 

approximately 4.9 acres of land from Industrial (IN) Zoning District to Highway Commercial 

(CH) Zoning District (refer to City Council File #17-498). 

 

Per our conversations with you, there are unintended consequences of the CH Zone that 

can be avoided by leaving the 9.6 acres in the CU zone and rezoning the 4.9 acres from IN to the 

CU zone.  We understand that your research may also lead to consideration of the Gateway 

Performance District.  Per your direction, we have sent a copy of this letter to Janice Bonenfant, 

City Clerk.  

 

 Thank you for your attention to this matter.   

 

Sincerely, 

David S. Rauseo   Laurie M. Rauseo 

 

cc: Carlos Baia, Deputy City Manager 

 Janice Bonenfant, City Clerk, City of Concord 

 Matthew Walsh, Assistant for Special Projects 






